
 

      
         2020 Newsletter 
Dear Brothers and Sisters: 
 
I hope everyone is staying safe during these unprecedented times. Albertans can be proud with the level of 
commitment that has been shown to help keep everyone safe. Please practice social distancing and wash 
your hands regularly to help break the chain. 
 
May 26th meeting has been cancelled with dispensation from the International because of the maximum 
number of people limited at 15. 
June 23rd meeting will be a special called meeting to nominate and elect 4 delegates to the General 
Convention. A regular meeting will follow.  
As a Special Called Meeting cannot be done through teleconference the Fort McMurray, Medicine Hat and 
Calgary callins will be cancelled. 
July and August meeting that are usually cancelled will be held the 4th Tuesday of the corresponding months.   
 
The 42nd Annual General Convention is usually held in Las Vegas every 5 years. Millwrights 1460 is allowed to 
send 4 delegates down to represent. Because of travel restrictions implemented by the U.S. and Canadian 
Governments the convention will most likely be done virtually from a venue in Edmonton ( Board Room at 
the Union hall).  
 
 
As of July 1st 2020 all arrears notices and suspension notices will be done by email and will not be mailed to 
the addresses given in Personify. Please make sure you have a current email address on file with the Union 
Hall.   This is done through Section 45: Article M of the Constitution. 
 
The 15th Annual Retirees Party to be held June 5th has been cancelled due to the Covid-19 Restrictions. 
 
If there was any apprentices in school in March and April that was cut short due to the COVID-19 please let 
the union. 
 
Orientations will resume in June. We will be opening up more than just one date in June. The union will 
contact the eligible Walk-ins for an exact date. 
 
All OSSA Confined Space, Fall Arrest, and EWP tickets and Energy Safety Canada tickets expiring after Jan 1st 
2020 will have an extension till Sept.1st 2020. As some of our safety providers are running at limited 
capacity we encourage our members to start recertifying these in early July. 
 
On behalf of Millwrights 1460 a Donation was made to the Wood Buffalo Area Food Bank by the executive in 
regards to the recent flooding in Fort McMurray. 
 
I would like to thank everyone again for their diligence, and understanding through these times. 
 
Dave Robinson 
President. 
 
 
 


